WALTON PARISH COUNCIL

REPORT ON PAYROLL SERVICES

Since April 2013, every employer has been required to report PAYE & NI information in ‘real time’.  This involves the Clerk sending details of PAYE & NI electronically on a monthly basis.
Previously the Clerk was not paying any tax and the process was a simple one, however, tax is now required to be paid monthly by the Clerk and the administrative burden is significantly increased.  The Clerk would therefore like to request that the Council consider contracting-out the provision of this payroll to an external provider as it is believed that this will be a more practical, safe and time efficient service.  

Cumbria Payroll Services offer both a monthly and quarterly service.  A monthly service would cost the Council £15 per month, however, if the Council are willing to proceed with the arrangements, the Clerk is prepared to personally sacrifice her monthly salary.  Instead she will only receive quarterly salary payments.  By doing this the price is reduced to £17 per quarter – therefore a total annual cost of £68.  It is stressed that the administrative time in undertaking the payroll herself will work out at an hourly rate greater than this.  This figure of £68 per annum would also include the completion and the preparation of all on-line reports to HMRC for the end of the financial year on the 1st April 2016.  

ACTION:

The Council is requested to determine if they wish to contract out payroll.

Sarah Kyle

Clerk to the Council 

11 May 2015
	

	



